
SELECTMEN’S MEETING– April 29, 2024 
 

Present:   Richard Bielefield, Chris Ellms                 

     Jennifer Gaudette 

 

Guests:     Betsy Holcombe, Nancy Martland, Brian Beaulieu, Judy Sawyer. Jen and Marilyn  

                 Monsein, Paul Reid, Mike Claflin 

 

RICHARD BIELEFIELD made a motion to approve the minutes, of April 22, 2024, seconded by CHRIS 

ELLMS. The motion passed unanimously.   

 

Correspondence was read and acted upon. 

 

The Chairman of the Zoning Board of Adjustment will be relocating in a couple of months and the 

Zoning Board will need to appoint a replacement. 

 

The town received copies of the NHDOT Driveway Permits for Eversource on Route 18 to access the 

transmission lines. 

 

The board received a copy of the DES Wetlands request for more information on file #2024-00297 

Eversource X178-3. 

 

The board reviewed a building permit for William and Sandra Degnan, Crane Hill Road and will wait for 

Dave Wiley’s review. 

 

The board approved the use of the Crapo Lawn only by Harman’s on June 7, 8, and 9th.  No indoor access 

will be needed. 

 

The board is monitoring a health officer situation.  The health officer and Chief Ho-Sing-Loy are 

handling the issue. 

 

The board received the 2023 Total Equalized Valuation: 

With Utilities   $353,993,196 

Without Utilities  $347,754,942 

 

The board denied an updated zoning permit for Anji Set and Christopher Stoltze Map 203, Lot 15 as two 

variances will be required. 

 

Public comment: None 

 

With no more business before the Board, MR. BIELEFIELD made a motion to adjourn, seconded by MR. 

ELLMS the meeting was adjourned at 5:20PM. The next regular scheduled meeting is Monday May 6, 

2024, at 5:00pm at the Crapo Building. 

 

Respectfully submitted: 

Jennifer Gaudette 

Town Administrator 


